
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from breakfast meeting held on 02/09/2013 

 
 

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 9:45 AM.  
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif presented the minutes from the December meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian provided the following account balance information: 
 
The balance in the operational fund is $2274.14   
 
Fixed expenses for 2013 should be covered by income. 
 

Field Marshall Report 
Ray notes that the next plan of action for the field is rolling and driveway improvements. 
 

Safety Officer 
Bill reminded the members that AMA regulations still apply to indoor flying.  You must 
carry current AMA and Cloud Kings membership to fly at North East High School.  Bill 
will be collecting the frequency pins from Harris field to bring to the indoor flying 
events. 

 
Newsletter Editor  

Henry was not present at the meeting. 
 
Chief Flight Instructor Report 

Mike was not present at the meeting. 
 
Old Business 
 The new 2013 officers were introduced 

• President: Bill Brueckman 
• Vice President:  Henry Bohe (who was not present at the meeting) 
• Secretary:  Leif Thomson 
• Treasurer:  Brian Swarts 
• Field Marshall:  Ray Crowley  
• Safety:  Bill Losey 

 There was a request for someone to volunteer as Chief Flight Instructor 
 
New Business 
 We finalized the meeting dates for 2013:  

• February 16th:  Valentine's Lunch sponsored by Bill Losey 
• June 15th:  Buy and Fly 
• July 20th:  Planes in Review - Hot dog fun fly for planes build by Dick Plyler. 
• September 7th:  Fall Picnic 
• October 12th:  Octoberfest 
• December 7th:  Christmas Lunch 

 



 
 
 
New Business (continued) 

Other new business: 
• Leif volunteered to build a solar charging station housing one or more marine 

batteries and a solar panel.  He will fund the construction and solar 
equipment.  The club agreed to fund the purchase of one or two batteries. 

 
 
New Members 

 
The club voted and approved full membership for the following prospective members: 

• Paul Jesse Smith 
• Keith Martin 
• Kerry Stanley 

 
The club voted and approved probationary membership for: 
 

• Rick Wallace  - Rick has been flying for a number of years with the Swan Harbor 
club.  He is an instructor pilot and has won pattern competition in 1999.  Rick 
will be sponsored by Bruce Ginn. 

• Dave Marquis  - Dave has been in the hobby since 1989.  He has been a member 
of Swan Harbor, Delaware R/C and Hartford clubs.  He is also involved in car 
restoration.  Dave will be sponsored by Bill Brueckman. 

• John Falino - John was active in R/C several decades ago but has not flown in 
25-30 years.  He is trying to get back into the hobby with electric indoor models.  
He is also active in slot-car racing since 1962.  John will be sponsored by Dan 
Crawford. 

 
We dropped Mike West and Mike Sides from our prospective membership lists as we 
have not heard from them for over 6 months. 
 
 

 
50/50 
 There was no 50/50 raffle at the December meeting. 
 ________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 
There was no show and tell at the meeting. 

 
The meeting was closed at around 10:15 AM  
 

Next Meeting 
Saturday, April 13th at 9:00 AM at the Post House Restaurant 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


